
 

 

 

REDINGTON FROGNAL 

N E I G H B O U R H O O D  F O R U M  

 
        5 July 2021 

 
Dear Mr. Bell, 
 
University College School 2021/3165/T:  TPO request 
 
The willow trees above the underground River Westbourne outside UCS school had long 
been an iconic part of the Frognal streetscape. 
 
Unfortunately, consent was granted to fell nine of the ten willows in 2003, without any 
apparent reason (application TCX0306184).  The last remaining willow, photographed below, 
is as important to the setting of the listed building as it is to the setting of the Redington 
Frognal Conservation Area. 

 
 
Redington Frognal Neighbourhood Forum would therefore like to request that a TPO be 
issued for this last remaining willow on the grounds of its: 
 

 Visibility. The extent to which the tree can be seen from a public place, such as a road 
or footpath, or accessible by the public. 

 Contribution to, and relationship with, the landscape; and 

 Contribution to the character or appearance of the Conservation Area 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Nancy Mayo 

Secretary 
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